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Dear Sadiq, 
 
Drug testing in London  
 
Thank you for your answers to my questions about drug testing at festivals in London at 
Mayor’s Question Time last week.  
 
As I said at the meeting, I believe your voice could help to keep people safe this summer. 
 
Drug testing at festivals 
I have met with The Loop and they have explained to me that on-site drug testing at 
festivals is ‘back of house’ testing where the police maintain oversight of the drugs at all 
times.  
 
This type of testing helps a multi-agency response based on the intelligence they gather, for 
example, health and emergency services understanding what harmful drugs are circulating.  
 
I understand the Home Office recently reclarified the licensing requirements, which has 
resulted in a pause to this important harm reduction testing.  
 
Will you urgently ask the Home Office for further reclarification about the licensing 
requirements to ensure back of house drug testing can take place at festivals this 
summer? 
 
London Drugs Forum 
It was good to see that you understand the importance of drug checking services to help 
keep Londoners safe. 
 
You told me that you would make sure that the issue of drug testing would be discussed at 
the next meeting of the London Drugs Forum. 
 
Thank you for this commitment. I am glad that more than a year after your response to the 
March 2022 report, Reducing drug deaths in London, from the Health Committee, where 
you said the London Drugs Forum would look at drug checking, that they will now do this. 
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Could you confirm the date of the meeting where this will be discussed?  
 
Front of house testing 
In my final supplementary question to you I mentioned ‘front of house’ testing.  
 
This is where people bring and surrender substances that they are concerned about and 
hand them over for testing. This is then followed up by a one-to-one, face-to-face 
intervention to explain the results and provide harm reduction advice directing the person 
to other support services. 
 
An anonymous, non-judgemental health consultation is just as important as the drug 
checking, because 95 per cent of people who use these services have never spoken to a 
health professional about their drug use before. 
 
I asked if you could explore with the Home Office how you could provide these drug testing 
services in London all year round, because we know that some of the most vulnerable 
Londoners who experience the worst health inequalities don’t just use drugs during the 
summer or at festivals.  
 
These people also tend to use opiates and so are most at risk of overdose. 
 
This is a really urgent issue. In the most recent year with data, almost 300 Londoners died 
from drug overdose.1  
 
Each one of those deaths represents a person with a family and friends who will miss them 
desperately, and a life that could potentially have been saved if London had year-round 
front of house drug testing.  
 
Will you explore with the Home Office how you could support provision of these drug 
testing services in London? 
 
Thank you again for your answers last week, I am looking forward to receiving your 
response.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Caroline Russell 
Green Party Member of the London Assembly 

 
1 Deaths related to drug poisoning in England and Wales: 2021 registrations 
https://www.ons.gov.uk/peoplepopulationandcommunity/birthsdeathsandmarriages/deaths/bulletins/deaths
relatedtodrugpoisoninginenglandandwales/2021registrations  
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